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Having witnessed the incredible destruction wrought last year by Hurricane 

Katrina, and having had time to consider the important of our wetlands in 

guarding against such disasters in future, I have several concerns about 

the proposed wetlands mitigation rule.

I am concerned that, as written, the proposed mitigation rule will not 

adequately protect our nation’s wetlands. Specifically, there are four 

areas where the rule could be improved:

-The Rule must reflect a renewed emphasis on impact avoidance and treat 

mitigation as a last resort.  The proposed Rule contains much weaker 

language regarding the sequencing of avoidance, minimization, and 

mitigation, when compared to current regulations.  The proposed rule 

should require a permit applicant to prove that their project is 

water-dependent and that all alternatives have been fully explored.

-The EPA must strengthen this rule to achieve true “no net loss.”  In 

order to ensure that we do not lose the function and amount of wetlands, 

the Rule must emphasize that a 1:1 mitigation ratio is nearly always 

insufficient due to the high failure rate of mitigation and the temporal 

losses that occur.  Additionally, preservation and enhancement of existing 

wetlands should be used to augment mitigation plans, not ever replace 

them.  Preservation cannot replace lost functions or acreage.  Enhancement 

cannot replace acreage.

-The EPA and Corps must strengthen compliance monitoring and enforcement.  

The Corps must include compensatory mitigation requirements as enforceable 

conditions of 404 permits.  Also, to facilitate adequate compliance, 

additional resources must be allocated to reviewing monitoring reports, 

conducting site visits, and taking enforcement action when permittees and 

third party mitigation banks do not perform their prescribed mitigation 

requirements.

-The public should be kept more involved throughout the permitting and 

mitigation process.  The new rule must include language that requires 

mitigation plans in public notices, as well as notices informing the 

public of final decisions the Corps makes when they issue a permit.  

Additionally, Corps districts must be required to make mitigation plans, 

instruments, and monitoring reports easily accessible to the public, 

including via the internet, so the public can assist in holding permittees 

and mitigation banks accountable for mitigation compliance.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed Rules.  Our 

wetland resources are vital to the ecological, social, and economic health 

of our nation, and having stronger rules to protect them is vital.

Sincerely,

Joshua Kneidl
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